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We are having a full week of activities for the international rally this year, visiting museums, historic 

towns and generally meeting up with old friends and making new friends. 

Costs 

The rally is over the week and will cost $555 with 6 breakfasts or $460 without the six breakfasts all 

subject to CPI and inflationary pressures. There is a provision for those who do not wish to get the rally 

pack, this is under Pillion Entry which has all but the pack, but does include a name badge. 

Included in the entry will be 4 dinners at the resort, 4 lunches on the rides, entry to Prospect Hill Historic 

Museum. Entry to Motorcycle show and Shine at Macclesfield. Lunch on the banks of Lake Alexandrina 

the train ride to Strathalbyn and back (hopefully a steam locomotive). There are plenty of places in 

Strathalbyn to eat from bakeries, pubs and many other places. There are two motor museums and a  

National Trust Historic Museum. After the train ride from Strathalbyn on Tuesday the Steamranger 

volunteers will be glad to show some of their restoration projects to those interested. 

Lunch on the banks of the River Murray and entry to the National Motor Museum Birdwood. It also 

includes a comprehensive rally pack.  

On two dinner nights there will be guest speakers (Sunday and Tuesday) it will be very interesting for us 

to hear of their exploits over the years. 

Accommodation Update 
The Hahndorf Resort cabins are fully booked, but there are still caravan and camping sites available 

Hahndorf Resort can be contacted by email hahndorf@discoveryparks.com.au 

or (+61) 1300 763 836 

The Old Mill Motel just 1100 metres from the main entrance to the resort where there are some 22 

rooms that will be able to be booked and after talking with the resort they are happy for people to leave 

bikes on the site so that they are safe and left with other participants.  

The phone number for the Old Mill is 08 83887888 also mention that it is for the BSA Rally. 

Loan Bikes 

We have had generous owners offer their bikes to those that have asked for a loan for the rally. To the 

owners we thank you very much and I am sure the participants who receive the loan will enjoy.  

Rally Entry Forms 

Rally entry forms are now out on the BSA International Motorcycle Rally 2023 website click on the rally 

logo and the entry form will come up for filling out. If international participants have trouble when trying 

to do payments, because of the value and being an international payment you may need to contact your 
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bank to let them know that it is a legitimate payment (some have had the card company refuse to 

honour). 

More details will be provided on the Facebook page BSA Owners Club of South Australia Inc - 

International Rally 2023 

Or the International Rally Website BSA Motorcycle International Rally 2023 

Best wishes to all. 

Jim Nixon  

Rally Coordinator 

BSAOC of SA 
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